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3 November 2016 

 

Councillor Susan Elsmore  

Cabinet Member 

c/o Room 520 

County Hall 

Cardiff 

CF10 4UW 

 

 

Dear Susan  

 

Community & Adult Services Scrutiny Committee – 2 November 2016 
 
On behalf of the Members of the Community & Adult Services Scrutiny Committee, I 
would like to thank you and officers for attending for Agenda Item 6, Building 
Maintenance Framework and for ensuring this item was available for pre-decision 
scrutiny. A separate letter is being sent regarding Agenda Item 5, Domiciliary Care. 
 
Having considered the draft Cabinet Report, its’ appendices and the evidence presented 
at the meeting, Members are content with the proposals which seem well thought out 
and designed to improve customer care, contract monitoring and capacity. Members are 
particularly pleased that there will be better information available regarding sub-
contractors and stronger mechanisms to ensure that the services delivered meet 
contractual requirements. Members are interested in carrying out further scrutiny of the 
specifications and ask that officers liaise with Scrutiny Services to enable this to happen 
in a timely manner. 
 
Members note that the three geographical areas have been worked out by considering 
access routes around the city and the number of properties in each area.  
 
Members were also reassured by the answers given that the risks were being 
appropriately managed. 
 
Finally, as discussed at the meeting, the draft report needs amending at point 17 to 
remove ‘painting’ from the list of works that would be procured outside the framework. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 

COUNTY COUNCILLOR MARY MCGARRY 

Chairperson - Community & Adult Services Scrutiny Committee 

Cc:  Sarah McGill  Director of Communities, Housing and Customer Services 

 Jane Thomas  Assistant Director, Communities & Housing 

 Sue Bartlett  Operational Manager 

Liz Patterson  Personal Assistant Matt Swindell  Cabinet Office 


